
 
 
 

Colonial Heights City Council Meeting 
Agenda Item Executive Summary 

 

City Council Meeting 
 
MEETING TYPE: City Council Special Meeting 
 
MEETING DATE: June 21, 2022 
 
ITEM: (2nd Reading) AN ORDINANCE NO. 22-11  

 
DEPARTMENT: City Manager 

 
PROPOSED ACTION: For Council to review and approve Ordinance No. 22-11 on 2nd Reading.  

 
BACKGROUND: This item was approved by Council (6-1) on first reading as presented at the June 
14, 2022 Regular Council Meeting.  
The City’s trash collection service through Central Virginia Waste Management will be switching to a 
new vendor, Waste Management, in July 2022.  The cost for trash collection has increased under the 
new contract and staff proposes the following changes as part of Ordinance No. 22-11 

• Change the monthly trash/recycling collection charge from $14.14 to $18.50 
• Residents and business that currently have two trash cans as of June 30, 2022 will receive two 

new cans for the new service at no cost.  The previous fee of $2.10 per month for collection of a 
second trash can is removed. 

• Other residents and business that desire an additional trash can may purchase one from 
CVWMA; there will also be no charge for collection of the second can in this case. 

• Any resident or business that desires more than two trash cans to be collected will be charged 
a fee of $3 per can per month for each supplemental can exceeding two.  

 
BUDGET/FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
Funding for this item was:  ☐ included ☐  not included in the current-year budget ☒  N/A 

 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: For Council to approve Ordinance No. 22-11 on 2nd reading as presented. 
 

 
ATTACHMENTS: Notice of Public Hearing-Ord 22-11; An Ordinance No. 22-11. 
 
 
☐Staff will be making a detailed presentation on this agenda item at the meeting. 
☐Staff will provide brief comments and answer questions on this item at the meeting. 
☒This is a routine procedural item and no presentation is planned for the meeting. 

 
Councilmembers who have any detailed questions or would like to request additional information 

regarding this item are encouraged to contact the City Manager at their earliest convenience. 


